Shu-Shin Wang, visiting assistant pro-
fessor, West Virginia University, Fall,
1982-83.

Eugene Wittkopf, of the University of
Florida-Gainesville, will be visiting pro-
fessor, University of North Carolina, July
1, 1982-June 30, 1983.

Award Recipients

APSA Annual Meeting
Travel Grant Awards

The following foreign graduate students
studying political science in the U.S.
were awarded travel grants to attend the
1982 Annual Meeting of the APSA. The
source of the funds are the United States
Information Agency (via the Institute for
International Education) and the Asia
Foundation.

Institute for
Interational Education Grantees

Idowu Akinyemi, Nigeria, University of
Pittsburgh

Abbas M. Baghbadorani, Iran, Univer-
sity of Missouri-Columbia

Kip Cheluget, Kenya, Northern Arizona
University

Catherine Duriez, France, University of
Oregon

Ghassan E. El-Eid, Lebanon, University
of Nebraska

Abdelkader Haireche,
York University
Wilberforce Hinjari, Nigeria, University
of Pittsburgh

Tahir Igbal, United Kingdom, University
of Pittsburgh

Azzedine Layachi, Algeria, New York
University

Folke Lindahl, Sweden, University of
Hawaii at Manoa

Sizostris H. Makar, Egypt, New York
University

Athanassios Platias, Greece, Cornell
University

Algeria, New

Alfredo Rehren, Chile, University of
Texas at Austin

Eulay Turhan, Turkey, University of Ten-
nessee

Asia Foundation Grantees
Young Sop Ahn, Korea, MIT

Henry T. K. Au, Hong Kong, University
of Hawaii at Manoa

Chia-hsiung Chiang, Republic of China,
Michigan State University

Ehsan Habib Feroz, Bangladesh, Uni-
versity of Chicago

David Go, Philippines, New York Uni-
versity

Kyoung-Soo Kim, Korea, State Univer-
sity of New York at Albany

Chi-Keung Ko, Hong Kong, University of
Chicago

Seo-Hang Lee, Korea, Kent State Uni-
versity

Wai-ming Winnie Luk, Hong Kong, Stan-
ford University

Minoru Tayama, Japan, University of
California at Santa Barbara

Tai-Shuenn Yang, Republic of China, In-
diana University

British Politics Group's
Samuel H. Beer Dissertation Prize
and Dissertation Fellowship Award

Warren Fishbein has been awarded the
Samuel H. Beer Dissertation Prize for his
dissertation, ‘“Wage Restraint by Con-
sensus: British Attempts to Mobilize
Trade Union Support for Income Policy,
1965-79," written at Massachusetts In-
stitute of Technology under the direction
of Suzanne Berger. This prize is awarded
by the British Politics Group and is in-
tended to stimulate interest in the study
of British politics among graduate stu-
dents, thereby helping to develop a new
generation of scholars in the British field.
The prize is awarded each year to the
dissertation making the most outstanding
contribution to the understanding of
British politics, whether that understand-
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ing derives from exclusively British re-
search or from a comparative study. The
monetary value of the award is L125.
Bingham Powell chaired the prize com-
mittee. The other members of the prize
committee were James Christoph and
Kenneth Wald.

Nominations for the 1983 award are
now being received. Any dissertation
dealing in whole or in part with British
politics which was completed during the
calendar years 1980, 1981, or 1982 is
eligible. Only a supervising professor may
nominate a dissertation and each pro-
fessor is limited to a single nomination. A
copy of the nominated dissertation, along
with a brief letter of nomination, should
be sent to the Executive Secretary of the
British Politics Group, 503 Ross Hall,
lowa State University, Ames, lowa
50011. -

Fishbein was the fifth recipient of the
Beer Dissertation Prize. The other prize,
the Dissertation Fellowship Award, was
presented for the first time this year. This
award was intended to enable a doctoral
candidate who otherwise would be
unable to go to Britain for field research
to do so.

The winner of the Dissertation Fellowship
Award, selected by the committee of
Gerald Dorfman, chair, Philip Norton,
and Hugh Stephens was William Beat-
tie Smith. Smith’s dissertation, which
deals with the attempts to devise a work-
able governmental structure for Northern
Ireland, is being written under the super-
vision of John Chubb of Stanford Univer-
sity. In keeping with the purpose of en-
abling a student to travel to Britain, the
monetary value of this award was
L1000.

Council on Foreign Relations
international Affairs Fellows

The Council on Foreign Relations has an-
nounced the appointment of 16 Inter-
national ‘Affairs Fellows for 1982-83.
Now in its seventeenth year, the program
offers young foreign policy professionals
from the private sector experience in a
policy oriented enyironment within a

664 PSFall 1982

federal or international agency while gov-
ernment officials, on leave, are placed in
a scholarly setting to conduct policy
research. The Council, founded in 1921
and headquartered in New York with a
Washington, D.C. office, is a private,
non-profit, non-partisan research and
educational organization and publisher of
the journal Foreign Affairs. Four Fellows
in the field of political science, their in-
stitutional affiliation and base during the
fellowship year (where confirmed) are:

Stephen L. Burg, Brandeis University

William M. LeoGrande, American Uni-
versity, United States Senate

John 8. Odell, Harvard University and
University of Southern California

Arthur A. Stein, University of California
at Los Angeles, Department of State

National Research Council
Minority Group Fellowships

Paul B. Akridge of the University of
Missouri at St. Louis and Hanes Walton,
Jr. of Savannah State College have each
been awarded a National Research Coun-
cil Minority Group Fellowship funded by
the Ford Foundation.

Russell Sage Foundation
Visiting Fellows

Four political scientists have been named
Russell Sage Visiting Fellows for
1982-83. The Fellows, listed below, are
postdoctoral researchers nominated by
senior scholars in university or research
institutes and selected in a national com-
petition. Nominations for the 1983-84
round must be submitted before Decem-
ber 15, 1982, The 1982-83 Fellows
are:

Richard Boyd (government), Wesleyan
University. Major changes in the Ameri-
can political and economic system.

Martha Crenshaw (government),
Wesleyan University. The causes and ef-
fects of political terrorism.
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Barbara Farah (political science), Univer-
sity of Michigan. American political con-
vention delegates.

Barbara Nelson (public and international
affairs), Princeton University. The role of
women as voters and as clients of wel-
fare programs.

Other Awards and Honors

Robert H. Birkby of the Department of
Political Science at Vanderbilt University
was presented the Madison Sarratt Prize
for Excellence in Undergraduate Teach-
ing at the spring, 1982, meeting of the
Vanderbilt Board of Trust.

Karl W. Deutsch, Stanfield Professor of
International Peace, Harvard University,
and Director of the International Institute

for Comparative Social Research at the -

Science Center Berlin, was awarded by
an international academic jury the Prix de
Talloires, jointly with Dr. Ralf Dahrendorf,
President of the London School of Eco-
nomics.

Delmer D. Dunn has been appointed
Regent’s Chair Professor of Political Sci-
ence. He returns to full-time teaching and
research after resigning as Director of the
Institute of Government.

Wemer J. Feld has been named Dis-
tinguished Professor, University of New
Orleans.

John . Gilderbloom of the University of
Wisconsin at Green Bay and Richard P.
Appelbaum of the University of Cali-
fornia at Santa Barbara have won the
1982 Douglas McGregor Memorial
Award of The Journal of Applied Be-
havioral Science for their paper, ‘’Hous-
ing Supply and Regulation: A Study of
the Rental Housing Market.”” The
McGregor Memorial Award was estab-
lished in 1966 to recognize excellence in
the application of behavioral science. Ar-
ticles considered for the award may en-
compass efforts to effect change in per-
sons, groups, organizations or larger
systems and may focus on any of a wide
range of change strategies.

Samusel H. Kemnell of the University of
California, San Diego, was awarded a Na-

tional Fellowship at the Hoover Institu-
tion on War, Revolution and Peace at
Stanford for 1982-83. Kernell was also
awarded a fellowship at the Center for
Advanced Study in the Behavioral Sci-
ences at Stanford.

Helen K. Kerschner and Robert C. Myr-
tle of the University of Southern Cali-
fornia have won the Hubert H. Humphrey
Award for the outstanding article in
Volume 3 of the Journal of Health and
Human Resources Administration. Their
article is titled, ‘’'The Implementation of
Health Systems Plans."”’

Serving on the Humphrey Award Com-
mittee were: James J. Glass, North
Texas State University, Chair; Mark
Daniels, University of Connecticut;
Miriam Erskowitz, Temple University;
David Swain, Edward Waters College;
and Thomas C. Webster, C.W. Post
Center, Long Island University.

(Ed. Note: This award is unrelated to
APSA’s Hubert H. Humphrey Award, just
activated this year.)

David D. Laitin of the University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego was awarded a fellow-
ship at the Center for Advanced Study in
the Behavioral Sciences at Stanford Uni-
versity.

Paul Akridge has been awarded a National
Research Council Minority Group Fellowship.
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David R. Mayhew of Yale University
was appointed the Alfred Cowles Pro-
fessor of Government.

Lars Schoultz of the University of North
Carolina at Chapel Hiil has been granted a
Social Science Research Council Award.

lan Shapiro was awarded a Charlotte W.
Newcombe Fellowship for 1982-83 to
work on his doctoral dissertation entitled,
“Individual Rights in Modern Political
Thought: A Realist Account.”

Tinsley E. Yarbrough, professor and
chairman of the Department of Political
Science at East Carolina University, and
the University of Alabama Press are re-
cipients of a Silver Gavel Award in the
American Bar Association’s twenty-fifth
annual competition. The award was pre-
sented for publication of Yarbrough's
book, Judge Frank Johnson and Human
Rights in Alabama. Gavel Awards are pre-
sented for outstanding media contribu-
tions to public understanding of

American law and justice. The 1982
competition attracted 458 entries. Fif-
teen Silver Gavels, including four for
books, were awarded to various media
entries.

In Memoriam
Orville Alexander

Orville Alexander, chairman of the De-
partment of Political Science at Southern
Illinois University-Carbondale from 1950
to 1969, died on September 18, 1982,
in Carbondale at the age of 73. He was
with the Department for 38 years before
his retirement in 19786.

Combining the teaching profession with
public service, Alexander was recognized
as an outstanding authority on all aspects
of state government. During his career,
he served as associate director and then

Robert Birkby has received Vanderbilt University’s Madison Sarratt Prize for Excellence in

Undergraduate Teaching.
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